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Public Safety Committee 

Wednesday, November 6, 2019   6:00 p.m. 

Regular Meeting  

Common Council Chambers 

31 South Madison Street 

 

MINUTES 

1. Call to Order.  Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Dianne Duggan. 

 

2. Roll Call.  Members present: Dianne Duggan, Larry Dobbs and Jon Senn.  Others 

present:  Police Lieutenant Patrick Reese, Police Sergeant Christopher Jones, Deputy 

Clerk/Treasurer Samantha Jozefowicz, and Citizens: Krista Kasten and Melissa 

Schnepper. 

 

3. Agenda.  A motion was made by Dobbs, seconded by Senn, to approve the agenda as 

printed.  Motion was approved 3-0.  

 

4. Minutes.  A motion was made by Dobbs, seconded by Senn, to approve the October 2, 

2019 Public Safety regular meeting minutes.  Motion was approved 3-0. 

 

5. Citizen appearances.  None. 

 

6. Old Business. None. 

 

7. New Business.  
A. A motion was made by Dobbs, seconded by Senn, to approve the Original 

Operators License applications for: 

1.  Debra J Bair-Groman;  2.  Britta L Baumberger;  3.  Michelle M Bauwens;  

4.  Thomas Jacob Harper;  5.  Ashley Renee Johnson;  6.  Carmen Renee 

McIntyre;  7.  Angela Nicole Riniker;  8.  Amy Marie Schoonover. 

Motion was approved 3-0. 

B. A motion was made by Senn, seconded by Dobbs, to approve the Temporary 

Class B Retailer’s License application for Evansville Community Theatre for 

A Christmas Carol Radio Play from December 5-7 2019, at 104 W. Main 

Street, Suite 2 (Emma’s Table), Evansville, WI 53536.  Motion was approved 

3-0. 

C. A motion was made by Dobbs, seconded by Senn, to approve the Turkey Trot 

run/walk on November 28, 2019 to start at 8am and be finished by 9am.  

Motion was approved 3-0.  

8. Police Department Report.  Reese gave the monthly report covering the training for 

officers.  The fall drug take back collected 10 sharps containers, 15.1 pounds of drugs 

collected and 103.9 pounds collected since the spring drug take back day.  No vape 

pens have been collected.  Shop with a Cop 2019.  The Victims Assistance Program 

collected $500 from United Methodist Church.  Alcohol compliance checks will be 

conducted within the next 6 weeks.  Officer Rittenhouse has been working on all our 

proofs and preparing for our December onsite.  Rigg and Reese attended the October 

School Board meeting where we outlined expected costs and discussed the rose of an 

SRO in the schools.  The 2020 Squad car should be complete the first full week of 

November.  General Communications was out to look at our Emergency Response 

Trailer.  SWAT call out October 31st in Evansville.  Calls for October were 1202 in 

2019; and 1267 in 2018.  
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9. EMS Report.  Jozefowicz distributed the monthly report.  45 calls for service in the 

month of October 2019.  2019 year to date total calls for service are 518 and 498 in 

2018.  Module 5 Refresher training will take place on October 9.  They review SALT 

Triage and prepared for the Rescue Task Force Training that will occur in December.  

Evansville will be attending Rescue Task Force Training at the Mercy Prehospital 

Training Center in Janesville on December 9 or 11.  This training will be conducted by 

Mercy staff and will be along with Evansville Fire Department personnel.  One new 

EMT began pulling shifts last week.  One of the EMR’s on the fire department 

completed his EMT class and began pulling shifts as an EMT yesterday.  Received the 

Tactical Gear that budgeted for in 2019.  We will receive some training on how to 

wear the gear and review policy as to when it is appropriate to deploy and wear the 

gear.  Taking Ambulance 642 (2005) to Foster Coach on Thursday to have the radios 

removed and then transferred into the new ambulance.  They will then deliver the 

ambulance at the beginning of the following week. 

 

10. Meeting Reminder:  Next regular meeting scheduled for Wednesday, December 4, 

2019, 6:00 pm.   

 

11. Motion to adjourn.  A motion was made by Senn, seconded by Dobbs, to adjourn at 

6:32 pm.  Motion was approved 3-0. 

 

Samantha Jozefowicz 

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer  
The minutes are not official until approved by the Public Safety Committee at the next regular meeting. 


